Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

The Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council

Held

10 May 2018
Present:
Cllr C Billany in the Chair
Councillors:
N Black, J Dennis, S Gallant, Mrs B Goldspink, 
A Marshall, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, G Thurston and T West
Clerk:

J Macklin, Town Clerk
1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs:

M Bryan and Miss D Storr

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council held on 12 April 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
3.
Declaration of Interests
a
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.

b
There were no dispensations to be noted.

4.
To consider request for access over Council owned land – dropped kerb at Chestnut Avenue, Hedon

The Chairman updated members following discussions at the F&GP Committee meeting.  After a lengthy discussion the Town Clerk was requested to circulate copies of the minutes of the Planning and Property Committee Meetings from 2014 which contained references to the property so that members had all the information to hand.  
Resolved:
that a decision would be deferred until the next meeting; the Town Clerk would circulate copies of relevant minutes to all members
5.
Update re proposed zebra crossing at Farrand Road
The Chairman noted that the pedestrian count had been carried out by ERYC on a Tuesday between the hours of 0700 and 1900.  Members did not feel that the survey was an accurate reflection of how many people crossed the road and felt that perhaps the survey had taken place over too narrow a section of the road.  Members appreciated that there was a relationship between how many people would benefit from a pedestrian crossing against how much the installation would cost.
Members felt that the survey should be conducted on the section of road between the Hedon boundary sign (alongside Farrand Road drain and bus stop) up to Drapers Lane (adjacent to the pedestrian crossing) which would give a more accurate reflection of how many people would use a crossing.

Resolved:
that the Town Clerk would write to ERYC asking for the survey to be done again but on a wider section of the road between the Hedon boundary sign and Drapers Lane
6.
To consider ERYC proposal for new footpath connecting Ivy Lane with New Road
Cllrs Dennis and Gallant declared personal interests as they lived close to the site.

The Chairman referred to the information received from ERYC which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  Members noted that the Town Council did not own the land although it did cut the grass on it.
Resolved:
that the proposal of a path as marked on the information received from ERYC was supported; members would not wish the path to be any wider than necessary and definitely not for the use of cars
7.
To consider planting willow trees on Farrand Road alongside ditch

The Chairman referred to e-mail which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs. Members noted that there would be restrictions on tree planting within a certain distance of drains to ensure the integrity of the banks.  The Town Clerk was asked to obtain the advice of the aboriculturist. 

Resolved:
that the Town Clerk would obtain the advice of the arboriculturist  
8.
Watsons Park
8.1
To consider installing gates at Watsons Park – the Chairman outlined the proposal that kissing gates be installed where residents cut through the park which had left two gaps in the hedge.  Historically the path had been left to grow organically to highlight where people actually used the area; this had highlighted the fact that the park was used as a cut through and there were now two gaps in the hedge.  Members were reminded that there was a convenant on the land that no structure could be installed.

Resolved:
that prices be obtained for a kissing gate at the Station Lane corner of Watsons Park
8.2
To consider a ‘Dog Control’ Order – the Chairman noted that there was no legal basis for the ‘Dogs Excluded’ notice at Watsons Park.  After a heated discussion it was agreed that the current sign should be renewed and a new sign put on the kissing gate when it was installed.
Resolved:
that the council renew the sign on the gate at the corner of Magdalen Lane and put a new sign on the kissing gate when installed on Station Lane
9.
Update re parking enforcement – Iveson Car Park

A reply had been received from ERYC stating that a Parking Enforcement Officer would be visiting the site to identify what may be done in terms of parking enforcement.  Members noted that ERYC had not answered the question about whether they would be willing to part fund an APNR system and the Town Clerk had written again asking for a reply. 

10.
Members’ points of information and items for the agenda
10.1
The Market Manager had been invited to attend an informal meeting of Councillors to take place at 6.15pm on 24 May (prior to F&GP Committee); no reply has been received yet.  It was noted that although the market was not a major source of revenue to the council it was important that the town had a market.  Although the weather had improved the number of market stalls had not.
10.2
Arrangements were being put in place for the decorating of the Town Hall frontage and the work to the Council Chamber floor to take place in August when the Council is in recess.
10.3
The Chairman updated members on the work required to the fence on Thorn Road which was damaged in a traffic collision incident.  The Town Clerk was asked to put this on the agenda of the next meeting.
10.4
The unsafe condition of the wall and grass verge at Merrywick Hall was raised; Cllr West had already spoken to ERYC Building Control about the wall.  The Town Clerk would write to ERYC Highways about the verge.  Cllr Dennis had also spoken to the manageress of Merrywick Hall about the wall.    

10.6
There was a discussion about mayoral photos – no further action to be taken.  

……………………………………………….
Chairman of Property Committee
